
2024 Tower Restoration Committee 

The original estimate for 100% completion was over $600,000 with a comment that we needed to 
complete at least 35% to 40% of the project within the first 5 years to mitigate the continues damage 
due to the freezing,  thawing and moisture penetration into the brick and mortar.  By the end of 2024, 
we have completed over $400,000 of that work, including an unseen extra project involving some of the 
steel beams supporting the floor of the belfry.  For 2024, one additional contract will be let to continue 
the masonry restoration.  That will put us in a good position to allow us to slowly rebuild our coffers to 
continue restoration work in future years.  We will have exceeded that 40% goal. 
 
Supporting that work is the receipt of almost $260,000 towards our $300,000 campaign goal, 86% 
fulfilled!   
 
There is more to do! 
 
Many thanks to the Tower Restoration Committee: 
Janet Quinn- Co-chair, Patti Stephens, John Deans, James Wilson, Judy Fiorentino, Dave Geurtsen, and 
Rich Connell 
 
Dick Stephens, co-chair 
 


